
    Town Board Minutes 
                                    April 11, 2017 
 
The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on Tuesday April 11, 2017 at 56  
Geneva St. Dresden New York and called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM. 
 

Present: Supervisor Patrick Flynn, Councilman; Burge Morris, Colby Petersen, Peter Martini 
Excused: Councilman Lawrence Martin  
 

Others present: George Thompson, Jim Riesenberger, Grant & Linda Downs, Mary Lilyea, 
Boy Scout Arik Homhouane and his dad, Nalong Hamhouane 
 

Supervisor Flynn led the pledge of allegiance.  
 

Mr. Flynn explained the town board’s function and responsibilities to Arik who is seeking his 
citizenship badge in boy scouts. 
 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstract of vouchers for review. 
Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Martini that the bills on the General A & B accounts in the 
amount of 14,109.95 be paid, carried. 
Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mr. Petersen, that the bills on the Highway DA & DB accounts, in 
the amount of $ 6,137.70 be paid carried by all. 
 

Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Martini re-appointing Chris Hansen to the Zoning Board of 
Appeal for a term to 2002 carried. 
Motion by Mr. Petersen 2nd Mr. Martini, to re-appoint Michael Peacock, as Dog enumerator 
of 2017.  He will be compensated at $ 1.50 per dog, .54 per mile carried. 
 

Discussion on penalties for watershed violations, motion by Mr. Martini, 2nd Mr. Morris to 
set penalty for any watershed violation up to $ 250. fine and/or 15 day’s imprisonment. 
This penalty will be at the discretion of the Court, carried by all. 

 

Motion by Mr. Petersen 2nd Mr. Martini, to approve the minutes of the March meeting, 
carried by all. 
 

Perry Point water supply meeting with officials of Town and Village of Dresden set for April 
27, 2017 in the Town meeting room at 1:00pm.  
 

Tim Chambers submitted his report as he is out of town. Torrey # 4 is presently having a  
new floor installed. 
 

Motion by Mr. Petersen 2nd Mr. Morris to approve the February meeting minutes carried. 



Dwight James gave the Code report. 2 Area variance applictions, 1 steep slopes permit, 
permits issued in March 7, 1 violation,1 plans under review, 2 fire inspections, attended 
code school in Rochester, mileage for March9 -April 10- 334 miles 
 

Mary Lilyea reported that the Greenidge Plant new assessment is 6.4 Million and the pipeline 
at 3 Million. In a pilot but fire tax will be paid which will lower the fire rate. 
 

There being no further business before the board Mr. Flynn made a motion to adjourn 2nd 
Mr. Petersen carried at 7:50PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted 
Betty M Daggett 

 
 
 
 
 
 


